Summary of Regular School Board Meeting  August 20, 2007

The Regular meeting of the New Prague Area Schools was called to order at 6:00 pm.  Board members rose and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll was taken with all members present.  Steve Bethke addressed the school board with a request that the Substitute Teacher pay be reviewed.  He has compared New Prague and six surrounding school districts finding that New Prague is the lowest paid.  He has concerns that the dollar figure with become an issue in finding quality subs.  The data on Testing was tabled due to a state embargo on the release of the information.  Tim Rybak presented information from the Energy Committee Meeting that was held over the summer months.  Review of data for the past 2 ½ years was part of the committee assignments,  The Energy Committee goal is to bring a final recommendation to the board at the first meeting in October.     The agenda was approved with two items moved to action.  A request was made for a motion to approve a leave.  No second could be gotten so motion failed.  Leave request was removed from the consent agenda.  Motion by Havlicek and second by Dvorak to approve all items listed in the consent agenda.  In action, by roll call vote, the board approved the resolution calling for a general election and the election of school board members; approved the second reading of policy 612.0 Title I Parent Involvement; approved policy 421 Gifts to Employees with an addition made to the text, and approved the Search Institute Survey for grades 7, 9, and 11.  In committee, the board heard a report on the levy election, tabled the participation in the Four District Adaptive Athletics Coop Agreement.  In the sub committee reports, set time for the Executive and Strategic Leadership meetings, received information on the construction progress for the High School and the CEC building.  Reviewed the Crisis Plan, toured the high school addition and requested the board enter into closed session prior to adjourning the meeting.  No report from Strategic Leadership.  MRVSEC reported on the approval of the JPA with Scott Family Net, began the process of updating policies and the by-laws; and learned of a hiring issue that may affect the pay scale.  Wind Power meeting has been postponed due to documents not being completed in time for members to review.  New date for Wind Power may be set for the week of September 10th.  Dates to note were noted with the changes requested from the Executive Sub Committee.  The board entered into closed session at 8:15 pm for purposes of discussing negotiation issues and reopened and adjourned the meeting at 8:54 pm
